
 
 
 

TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD 
 

Membership: 
John Bishop 
Bruce White 

Phil Rive 
Pat Shuker 

Cr Russell Armstrong 
 
 
 

Notice is given of a meeting of the Twizel Community Board to be held 
on Tuesday, 22 April, 2014, at 4pm. 

 

 

 

 

VENUE: Council Service Centre, Twizel 

 

BUSINESS: As per agenda attached 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
WAYNE BARNETT 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  
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Twizel Community Board 

Agenda for Tuesday, April 22, 2014 

 

 
 

APOLOGIES 
 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

MINUTES: 
  Confirm and adopt as the correct record the minutes of the meeting held 

on Monday, March 10, 2014.  
  MATTERS UNDER ACTION 
 

REPORTS: 
1. Financial Report to February, 2014. 
2. Request for Review of Annual Grant from Twizel Community Care 

Trust. 
3. Grant Request from TPDA. 
4. Grant Request from SADD. 
5. Ward member’s report (verbal report). 
6. Reports from members who represent the Community Board on other 

committees (verbal report). 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 
 

1. Letter from Twizel Swimming Club (attached). 
 

PUBLIC EXCLUDED: 

 
Resolve that the public, be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of 
this meeting namely: 
 

1. Lot 26 DP52089 26 Glen Lyon Road (attached). 
 

 
General subject of 
each matter to be 
considered 

Reason for passing 
this resolution in 
relation to each 
matter 

Ground(s) under 
section 48(1) for the 
passing of this 
resolution 

Lot 26 DP52089 26 
Glen Lyon Road 

Enable commercial 
negotiations 

48(1)(a)(i) 

This resolution is made in reliance on Section 48(1)(a)(i) of the Local Government Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987 and the particular interest or interests protected by Section 6 
or Section 7 of that Act, which would be prejudiced by the holding of the whole or the relevant 
part of the proceedings of the meeting in public are as follows: Lot 26 DP52089 26 Glen Lyon 
Road section 7(2)(i). 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD HELD IN THE 
COUNCIL SERVICE CENTRE, TWIZEL ON MONDAY, MARCH 10, 2014 AT 4PM 

 
PRESENT: 
  John Bishop (Chairman) 
  Pat Shuker 
  Phil Rive 
  Cr Russell Armstrong 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: 

Claire Barlow (Mayor) 
Wayne Barnett (Chief Executive) 
Garth Nixon (Community Facilities Manager)  
Arlene Goss (Committee Clerk)  
 
Liz Bloomfield (Twizel Youth Centre) 
Christine Lavery (Twizel Youth Centre) 
 

 
APOLOGIES: 
 
 Apologies for lateness were received from Bruce White. He did not attend the meeting.  
 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 
 
 There were no declarations of interest. 
  
MINUTES: 

 
Resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Twizel Community Board held on January 
28, 2014, including those parts taken in public excluded, be confirmed and adopted as the 
correct record of the meeting. 

 
Pat Shuker/Russell Armstrong 

 
The chairman asked about the mowing of sections. The chief executive reported that the process 
has gone well this year. Council is still liaising with the owners of three sections to get a resolution. 
The rest have been mown. 
 
 
TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD MATTERS UNDER ACTION: 
 
 

1. Town Projects: 
a. Tekapo Drive: 

Levelling and re-sowing has been completed, will be rolled again in the spring. 
Tekapo Drive track has been sprayed. 

b. Lake Ruataniwha: 
Bollard fencing – Phil Rive has received a report of trouble with drivers on the gravel 
road but he has not seen evidence of this. He asked when this work would start. 
Garth Nixon said he would like to get fencing underway before tree felling starts. He 
is organising a fencing contractor.  
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c. Greenway fencing – One greenway was recently completed, one still to complete. 
This is being done presently.  

d. Cemetery – Garth Nixon said his plan was to finish this at the same time as other 
work at Lake Ruataniwha.  

 

2. Public Toilets: 
Tenders close on the 13th March. Garth Nixon hopes to have a plan soon after and a paper 
on this matter will go to the full council meeting.  
 

   
REPORT FROM COUNCIL STRATEGIC WORKSHOP: 
 

The community board considered a report from the strategic workshop held by councillors 
on January 28, 2014. The Mayor invited the community board to give feedback. The 
chairman said he was pleased to see economic development included in the strategy. 
  
Resolved: 
 

1. That the report be received. 
 

2. That the community board endorses the strategic workshop objectives.  
 

Phil Rive/Russell Armstrong 
 
ALKALINE ADJUSTMENT OF TWIZEL WATER: 
  

The board discussed the report. The chief executive said water in Twizel is slightly acidic 
and will chew out the cement in the pipes. Hot water cylinders don’t last as long in Twizel as 
in other places. Asset staff looked into the possibility of correcting the acidity of the water 
supply. Results have come back to say it’s not worthwhile to do this because it will cost too 
much compared to the potential return.  
 
Resolved that the report be received. 

John Bishop/Pat Shuker 
 

TWIZEL YOUTH CENTRE BUILDING: 
  

A builder has inspected the building and listed its current problems. The damaged caused 
by the significant rain event will be fixed under insurance, but the rest of the work will need 
additional funds.  
 
Liz Bloomfield from the Youth Centre said she would like to speak to the builder personally 
regarding the issues. She was not sure where the youth centre group would stand if the 
roof caved in. The chairman said the building was up to code and was structurally sound. 
 
Two scenarios were discussed: if the community board did the extra work, on top of the 
insurance work, the community board would continue to lease the building to the Youth 
Centre and would take care of ongoing maintenance. If the Youth Centre did the work and 
took responsibility for the building, then ownership could pass to the Youth Centre.  
 
Cr Armstrong said we need to come up with some figures on what it would cost to repair it. 
Garth Nixon said he had not researched costs because some of the work could be done 
voluntarily with donated materials and labour.  
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Liz Bloomfield said the young people were happy to be involved in restoring the building.  
The chairman asked the Youth Centre representatives to speak to the builder and come 
back to the community board with a decision. Liz Bloomfield requested a copy of the old 
lease and Garth Nixon agreed to send a copy to them.  
 
There was discussion on whether the zoning of the land could be changed to allow sub-
letting to rowers to raise funds. This process would be expensive.  
 
Garth Nixon questioned whether the group was structured in a way that it could own 
property and whether the Youth Centre would be better to come under the umbrella of 
another organisation. This was something the group would need to consider.  
 
Resolved:  
 
1. That the report be received. 

 
2. That the Community Board waits for the Youth Centre to come back to them with a 

proposal on how they wish to proceed.  
Phil Rive/Russell Armstrong 

 
TPDA USE OF EVENTS CENTRE: 
  

Garth Nixon and John Bishop have met with the TPDA regarding their use of the Twizel 
Events Centre. TPDA are keen to continue to occupy the centre. The outcome of the 
meeting was to review the existing agreement to reflect the needs of both parties, including 
what they could do for the community board in return for remaining in the Events Centre. An 
agreement was drafted but discussion showed the TPDA staff did not want to perform more 
tasks as suggested by the community board. The TPDA instead suggested providing $5000 
worth of advertising in the Twizel Update in return for their space. 
 
The community board discussed how the Events Centre would be managed if the TPDA 
decided to leave it, and the security of the building at night. At the moment the building is 
not always closed at night and an arrangement is needed regarding closing windows and 
doors at the end of the day.  
 
There was discussion on the costs of advertising. This figure needs to be checked to see if 
council normally spends $5000 on advertising in the Twizel Update. 
 
The chief executive asked if the community board saw value in supporting the TPDA 
because of their role in the community. There is some tension between the roles of 
community board and TPDA and it would be helpful for the TPDA to come to a community 
board meeting and speak about what they are doing and request support. 
 
The board discussed the idea of supporting the TPDA on a case-by-case basis with major 
events like the Salmon Festival.  
 
The chairman suggested the motion: 
 

That the Twizel Community Board supports the TPDA in continuing to use the Twizel 
Events Centre, and the rental will be set at $5000 per year, with the community 
board supporting the TPDA to hold individual events if they request it.  
 

He did not gain a seconder for his motion. 
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The chief executive suggested holding further discussions rather than passing a resolution, 
and he would like to check how much council pays for advertising to inform decision 
making. 
 
Councillor Armstrong put the motion: 
 

That the Twizel Community Board supports the work of the TPDA and will find out 
how much is spent on advertising with them before taking the issue further.  

 
Pat Shuker seconded the motion and it was put to a vote. 
 

Resolved: that the Twizel Community Board supports the work of the TPDA and will 
find out how much is spent on advertising with them before taking the issue further.  

 
Russell Armstrong/Pat Shuker 

 
WARD MEMBER’S REPORT: 
  

Cr Russell Armstrong outlined recent decisions made by the council. This includes an 
agreement to sponsor the South Canterbury Sports Awards at $525. The Asset and 
Services Committee has also agreed that ESL upgrade the current solid waste recycling 
and sorting system at Twizel. The request by Students against Drunk Driving for the 
Mackenzie District Council to pay half the cost of resource consent for their sign at Twizel 
was approved. The Mackenzie District Archive Society was granted 9,600 to undertake the 
painting of their new archive building and this will be rated for in next years’ budget. 
 
There was some discussion regarding the decision by ESL to upgrade the recycling centre. 
It was agreed this is great news for Twizel.  
 

 
REPORTS FROM MEMBERS WHO REPRESENT THE COMMUNITY BOARD ON OTHER 
COMMITTEES: 
  

There were no reports from members who represent the community board on other 
committees. 
 

 
GENERAL BUSINESS: 

 
  WORKING BEE – NORTHWEST ARCH:  
   

Board member Pat Shuker said a lot of wilding pines have grown in this area. She 
estimates there is 6-7 hours’ work involved in removing them. She is working with others 
to hold a working bee in this area. The chairman asked Pat to organise a Saturday 
within the next month and he will place an advert in the Twizel Update, with community 
board members invited to join the effort. 
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LATE ITEMS  
 
 

LETTER FROM ELAINE CURIN, TWIZEL COMMUNITY CARE TRUST, REGARDING A 
CALL FOR NOMINATION OF A BOARD MEMBER TO BE A TRUSTEE: 

 
A letter from the Twizel Community Care Trust was tabled at the meeting and is an 
appendix to these minutes. It calls for the nomination of a community board member 
to be a trustee. Garth Nixon said the Community Care Trust is also asking for a 
review of funding it receives from the Community Board. He suggested a meeting 
with them to discuss both the money and what they are wanting from a community 
board representative.  
 
The board agreed that this meeting should occur and a report come back to the 
community board. 

 
LETTER FROM JILL SELBIE REGARDING PUBLIC TOILETS AT MAX SMITH DRIVE: 

 
A letter from Jill Selbie was tabled at the meeting and is an appendix to these 
minutes. The chairman said he has talked to Angie Taylor, Twizel Town Manager, 
regarding this. She inspected the toilets and they were a little dirty. Garth Nixon 
spoke about the cleaning of the toilets. They are serviced on a limited basis and 
there is an opportunity to increase the level of service if the community board 
wishes. There have not been any complaints from the users of the toilets. 
 
The chairman offered to phone Jill Selbie and discuss the issue with her. He 
suggested offering her a role of voluntary camping warden to keep an eye on the 
site. 
 
Phil Rive agreed that her suggestion of a sign at the top of the track to deter 
motorbikes would be useful. He also has posts that can be used to block access and 
offered to install them. 
 
The chairman will talk to Jill Selbie regarding all this and report back to the board. 

 
INVITATION TO WELCOME MAADI CUP PARTICIPANTS: 

 
The chairman has received a card from the organising committee of the Maadi Cup 
inviting him to attend the welcoming parade for participants, coaches, helpers and 
visitors to Twizel.  
 
Resolved that the chairman and the Mayor attend the welcoming parade of the 
Maadi Cup on the 23rd on behalf of the community board. 
 

Pat Shuker/Russell Armstrong 
 

DISCUSSION ON TWIZEL PUBLIC TOILETS: 
 

Phil Rive asked regarding the timeframe to demolish the public toilets in the Twizel 
town centre. Garth Nixon said the tenders close on March 13 and work over winter 
would be weather dependent. 
 
Garth Nixon said he received a phone call earlier this week from a member of the 
public asking what is happening to this building and saying its part of Twizel’s 
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history. He said the community board needed to form a position on the building and 
the space.  
 
The chairman said we need to have a plan so the community knows what will 
happen to the land down the track. He would like to put this topic on the agenda for a 
future meeting. 

 
 

 
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS 

THE CHAIRMAN DECLARED THE MEETING CLOSED AT 5.33PM 
 

CHAIRMAN:  ___________________________ 
 

DATE:  ___________________________ 
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TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD MATTERS UNDER ACTION: 
 

1. Alleyways: 
Fencing will be completed before spring. Sufficient timber left over to carry out 
two more alleyways perhaps opposite Rhoboro Road and Mt Cook Street. 
This has been initiated by Garth. 

 
2. Town Projects: 

a. Walkways: 
Tekapo Drive from Mackenzie to Glen Lyon. Levelling and re-sowing 
has been completed, will be rolled again in the spring. Tekapo Drive 
track has been sprayed. 
Front of Town from Ruataniwha to Ostler Road. 

b. Tekapo Drive: 
Levelling and re-sowing completed, rolled again in the spring. Tekapo 
Drive track has been sprayed. Improve irrigation. Mulch trees. 

c. Lake Ruataniwha: 
Bollard fencing – Phil Rive has received a report of trouble with drivers 
on the gravel road but he has not seen evidence of this. He asked 
when this work would start. Garth Nixon said he would like to get 
fencing underway before tree felling starts. He is organising a fencing 
contractor.  
New road way 

d. Greenway fencing – One greenway was recently completed, one still to 
complete. This is being done presently.  

e. Cemetery – plan is to finish this at the same time as other work at Lake 

Ruataniwha.  

 

3. Twizel Public Toilets: 
Council has made a decision and communicated it to the public. Chairman 

has requested to add the topic of the future use of the space to the agenda of 

a future meeting. 

4. Bike Lockup: 
More bike space to be created when old toilets and building are removed from 
town centre.  
 

5. Twizel Youth Centre 
Community board to wait for the Youth Centre to come back with a proposal 
on how they wish to proceed.   
 

6. First Tree Planting Plaque in Twizel 
Plaque to be returned to as close as possible to its original location. 
Wakefields have been advised. 

 
7. TPDA Rental of Events Centre: 

Community board will find out how much is spent on advertising before taking 
the issue further.  
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8. Overnight Camping: 
Community board to decide on locations of overnight camping areas so they 
can be included in schedule to new council bylaw and go out for public 
consultation. 
 

9. Upgrade of Twizel Footpaths: 
The Roading Fund Reserve money will be spent on upgrading high priority 
Twizel footpaths. This work is to start as soon as possible and be completed 
within the current financial year. 
 

10. Working Bee – Northwest Arch: 
A Saturday working bee in this area will be organised and advertised in the 
Twizel Update. 

 
11. Community Care Trust: 

Review of Funding and nomination of a community board member to be a 
trustee. Meeting to occur and report back to community board. 

 
12. Public Toilets at Max Smith Drive: 

Chairman to talk to Jill Selbie regarding issues with public toilets and report 
back to the community board. 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 

 

REPORT TO:  TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD 

 

SUBJECT:  FINANCIAL REPORT – FEBRUARY 2014 

 

MEETING DATE: 22 APRIL 2014 

 

REF:  FIN 1/2/3 

 

FROM:  MANAGER – FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION 

 

ENDORSED BY: CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

 

 

PURPOSE OF REPORT: 

 

Attached is the financial report for the Board for the period to February 2014, the purpose of 

which is to update Board members on the financial performance of the Twizel Community as 

a whole for that period.  

 

Commentary will be provided for any significant variances. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 

1. That the report be received. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PAUL MORRIS        

MANAGER – FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION  

 

 

 

WAYNE BARNETT 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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2014-11-4 community care grant 

 
MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
 
REPORT TO:  TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD 
 
SUBJECT:  REQUEST FOR REVIEW OF ANNUAL GRANT  
 
MEETING DATE: 22 April 2014 
 
REF:   
 
FROM: GARTH NIXON, COMMUNITY FACILITIES MANAGER 
 
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
For the Community Board to consider the request from The Twizel Community Care 
Trust 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

2. That The Twizel Community Board decline this request in the interim and seek 
further information. 

 
 

 
 
WAYNE BARNETT 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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2014-11-4 community care grant 

ATTACHMENTS: 
 
Background  information on the Community Care Trust provided by Elain Curin. 
Council’s agreement with Twizel Community Care Centre. 
  
BACKGROUND: 
 
The arrangement with the Twizel Community Care Trust has been ongoing for some 
time, with council providing a range service to the Twizel Community. 
The current funding arrangement was established in July, 2010, and runs for three 
years with two rights of renewal, so will completely expire on 30 June, 2015. 
The arrangement provides $10,000 per year and was CPI linked, but council was not 
invoiced for anything more than $10,000 per year. 
The current funding is split 50/ 50 between the Community Board and Council. 
Previous funding ranged from $24,000 to $5,000 per annum and was funded in a 
shared arrangement between the rural rate, district rate, and both the Tekapo and 
Twizel Township Rates.  
 
The current agreement with the Twizel Community Care Trust is to provide financial 
assistance to enable the employment of a community worker 
 
POLICY STATUS: 
 
N/A 
 
SIGNIFICANCE OF DECISION: 
 
Not considered to be a significant issue  
 
ISSUES & OPTIONS: 
 
Option 1 - Recommend to Council increased funding and share cost. 
 
Option 2  - Decline funding request and seek further information. 
  
 
CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
Financial   
The financial information provided to council seems to indicate that the Community 
Care Trust is in a reasonably sound position. 
There are some anomalies with the financial information provided in that the council 
funding is not shown. 
Both council and the community board have tight funding rounds this year.   
 
Other 
The community board does not currently have representation on the board of the 
Community Care Trust and it would seem sensible to have a representative’s view 
prior to making a decision on this request. 
The other point is that they appear to want funds for capital improvements to the 
building. The current agreement provides funds to enable the employment of a 
community worker. 
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2014-11-4 community care grant 

 
 
ASSESSMENT OF OPTIONS: 
 
There are items that need to be clarified in this request. The appointment of a 
community board representative should help clarify these issues. 
 
CONCLUSION: 
 
The community board should decline this request in the interim and seek further 
information . 
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2014-02-09 grant requsr tpda 30 year 

 
MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
 
REPORT TO:  TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD 
 
SUBJECT:  GRANT REQUEST FROM TPDA 
 
MEETING DATE: 22 APRIL, 2014 
 
REF:   
 
FROM:  GARTH NIXON, COMMUNITY FACILITIES MANAGER 
 
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
For the community board to consider this request from TPDA for a grant for Twizel 
Anniversary Celebrations 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

2. That the community board approve this request for a grant of $332.00 to cover 
the hall hire for the event.  
 

 
 
GARTH NIXON  
COMMUNITY FACILITIES MANAGER 
 
 
 
 
 
WAYNE BARNETT 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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2014-02-09 grant requsr tpda 30 year 

ATTACHMENTS: 
  
Extract from Email from Shaun Norman 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The TPDA are organising events for their 30 Year Celebrations on Queens Birthday 
Weekend and have requested a grant to assist with hall hire. 
 
This request originally went to council at its meeting on April 1, 2014. At that meeting 
council resolved: 

 
1. That the report be received. 

Russell Armstrong/James Leslie 
 

2. That the application for a grant of $332 to cover the hall hire for the 
Twizel Anniversary Celebrations be referred to the Twizel Community 
Board. 

Graham Smith/Russell Armstrong 
 
 
POLICY STATUS: 
 
The policy is simple and clear, as attached. 
 
SIGNIFICANCE OF DECISION: 
  
Not considered to be significant under the Council’s significance policy. 
 
ISSUES & OPTIONS: 
 
Options for the community board could include  

1. Decline this request  
2. Part fund this request  
3. Fully fund this request 

 
CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
From the information supplied the request appears to fit some aspects of the criteria. 
It is up to the community board to determine if it warrants councils support against 
those specified criteria. 
 
Financial 
 
The cost of their requested hire equates to $332 base on local user hall hire rates. 
 
CONCLUSION: 
 
That the community board consider this request against the criteria and make a 
grant at an appropriate level. 
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2014-02-09 grant requsr tpda 30 year 

 
Attachment: Extract from Email from Shaun Norman: 
 

 

Dear All 

 

You will be aware from various news sources that TPDA is hosting a Queens Birthday 3-day 

reunion to mark 30 years since joining Mackenzie County Council and 45 years since Twizel 

construction commenced. 

 

Apart from the obvious joys of reunion with a myriad of social, sporting, cultural and leisure 

activities and events we see the event as a giant presentation of our town.  

 

We expect that virtually all accommodation, food and activity suppliers will be heavily 

patronised. Naturally our real estate sales folk will be promoting and I have no doubt that 

land and house sales will eventuate. 

 

We would like to mount several sporting and cultural events in our super Events Centre: -   

Theatre showings of the Twizel DVD - 4 hours approx. 

Photographic history of Upper Waitaki Hydro-Electric Project and possibly also Monday 

lunch in the foyer - 14 hours approx  

Climbing, Basketball and Netball in the main hall - 6-7 hours approx.. 

 

If the MDC together with TBC can see their way to granting a reduced rate for hire of the 

complex TPDA Reunion organisers will be etxremely grateful. 

 

Thank you for your attention 

 

Shaun Norman for TPDA 

 

ps With Rick Ramsay's help I am presently captioning 70 large Hydro-Electric Project 

photographs. These will be remounted in the foyer for the Reunion and could stay as a 

permanent informative display. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

43



2014-02-09 grant requsr tpda 30 year 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL GRANT EVALUATION CRITERIA 

 

 

1. Does the application assist the Council to achieve its strategic direction (applicant must 

make specific reference to the Strategic Plan and support that reference with reasoned 

arguments). 

 

2. Will the grant directly benefit ratepayers/residents in the Mackenzie District? If so, how 

many? 

 

3. Are there any other bodies which are specifically designed to cater for these requests e.g. 

Creative New Zealand, Mid-South Canterbury Trust, and Lottery Grants Commission? 

 

4. Has the organisation received, or have they applied for funds from other organisations for 

the same project? If so, how much? 

 

5. How much of their own funds does the organisation have to put toward this 

request/project? 

 

6. Is the organisation/individual a non-profit body and able to accurately account for any 

funds granted? 

 

7. Has the organisation supplied all information on the application form including a set of 

accounts? 

 

8. What is the effect on the individual/organisation if the Council does not support the 

application? 

 

  

44



2014-02-09 grant requsr tpda 30 year 

MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL  

 

GRANTS 

 

RATIONALE 

 

From time to time Council and community boards provide grants budgets from which 

financial support for general purposes can be funded, eg for a donation to a worthy cause 

such as flood relief.  Council also has budgets for specific purposes, eg the Heritage 

Protection Fund. 

 

When Council is requested to provide financial support by remitting rates, fees or charges, 

transparency can be preserved if the request is approved, by making a grant funded from the 

affected cost centre.  For example, if a request by the Fairlie Ice Skating Club for remission 

of excess water charges is approved, a grant funded from the Fairlie Water Supply Account 

will ensure that the cost of the remission actually falls where it should lie. 

 

 

 

GUIDELINES: 

 

1. All requests for financial assistance are to be submitted on an “Application for 

Donation” form to the Council. 

 

2. All requests for financial support are to be dealt with as requests for grants. 

 

3. Requests for grants from clubs, groups or organisations are to be accompanied by full 

financial information. 

  

4. Applications for grants are to be evaluated in terms of 

 the direct benefit of the grant to ratepayers/residents of the District 

 the availability of funds from other sources for the project 

 the level of contribution to the project made by the applicant 

 

5. Recipients are to be required to account accurately for grants. 

 

(See Grant Evaluation Criteria) 
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sadd request twizel 

 
MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
 
REPORT TO:  Twizel Community Board 
 
SUBJECT:  SADD Request for Grant 
 
MEETING DATE: April 22, 2014 
 
REF:  WAS 3/6  
 
FROM:  Garth Nixon, Community Facilities Manager   
 
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
For the Twizel Community Board to reconsider a request from Students Against 
Drink Driving, Twizel. 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

2. That the Twizel Community Board approve / decline the request from the 
Students Against Drunk Driving  grant 50% of the request $ 243.75, and request 
that council fund the other 50%. 

 
 

 
 
WAYNE BARNETT 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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sadd request twizel 

ATTACHMENTS: 
  
Grants Policy and Assessment Criteria 
Letter from SADD Twizel 
Grant application form from SADD Twizel 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
This request was originally considered at the January 27th meeting of the Twizel 
Community Board. At that meeting the board resolved: 
 

That the Twizel Community Board declines the request from the Students Against 
Drunk Driving.  

John  Bishop/ Pat Shuker 
This motion was passed with three in favour and one 

against. 
 

The request was then discussed at a meeting of council on February 18. At this 
meeting the following was recorded in the minutes: 
 
Regarding the request from Students Against Drunk Driving, Cr Leslie said the 
request took place during the transition from the old community board to the new 
community board and this had created some misunderstanding regarding the SADD 
billboard. 
 
The Mayor said when they erected the sign they asked her what they could do about 
getting the fees waived for resource consent, or alternatively a grant to cover the 
cost of resource consent. The Mayor suggested they approach the Twizel 
Community Board. However the chairman John Bishop believes that at the time 
SADD put up the sign they were warned there would be a cost for resource consent 
that they would be required to meet. 
 
The Mayor and Cr Leslie agreed to follow up this issue and clarify the facts. 
 
In the meantime, the Mayor asked councillors for an indication of their feelings 
regarding splitting the cost of the resource consent 50/50 between the community 
board and the council. Councillors indicated they were in favour of the 50/50 
arrangement. 
 
This request has now come back to the Twizel Community Board with a request for 
further consideration. 
 
 
POLICY STATUS: 
 
The Policy states that all requests should be on the Application for a Donation form 
and that they shall be assessed by the criteria.   By using the Grants policy and 
Criteria it puts all requests on a level playing field. 
 
SIGNIFICANCE OF DECISION: 
  
Not significant under the significance policy 
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sadd request twizel 

 
 
ISSUES & OPTIONS: 
   
The Community Board has not used the Policy in the past but it provides a good 
framework and a guide to work within,  
All three applicants have been asked to complete the grant application form  
following their initial request. 
What is often missing in these requests is the background financial information which 
can separate the needy from the not so needy.  
One option could be that the board does not consider any application who have not 
completed the appropriate form as per the policy . 
 
CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
Legal 
 Not applicable  
 
Financial 
Twizel Township has a general grants budget of $5,000 of which has been partially 
spent. 
 
 
ASSESSMENT OF OPTIONS: 
  
Using the policy for Grants allocations sets a good bench mark for granting funds for 
the remainder of the term.  
 
 
CONCLUSION: 
 
The Community Board should assess this request against the policy and criteria and 
make an appropriate decision. 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL GRANT EVALUATION CRITERIA 

 

 

1. Does the application assist the Council to achieve its strategic direction (applicant must 

make specific reference to the Strategic Plan and support that reference with reasoned 

arguments). 

 

2. Will the grant directly benefit ratepayers/residents in the Mackenzie District? If so, how 

many? 

 

3. Are there any other bodies which are specifically designed to cater for these requests e.g. 

Creative New Zealand, Mid-South Canterbury Trust, and Lottery Grants Commission? 

 

4. Has the organisation received, or have they applied for funds from other organisations for 

the same project? If so, how much? 

 

5. How much of their own funds does the organisation have to put toward this 

request/project? 

 

6. Is the organisation/individual a non-profit body and able to accurately account for any 

funds granted? 

 

7. Has the organisation supplied all information on the application form including a set of 

accounts? 

 

8. What is the effect on the individual/organisation if the Council does not support the 

application? 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL  

 

GRANTS 

 

RATIONALE 

 

From time to time Council and community boards provide grants budgets from which 

financial support for general purposes can be funded, eg for a donation to a worthy cause 

such as flood relief.  Council also has budgets for specific purposes, eg the Heritage 

Protection Fund. 

 

When Council is requested to provide financial support by remitting rates, fees or charges, 

transparency can be preserved if the request is approved, by making a grant funded from the 

affected cost centre.  For example, if a request by the Fairlie Ice Skating Club for remission 

of excess water charges is approved, a grant funded from the Fairlie Water Supply Account 

will ensure that the cost of the remission actually falls where it should lie. 

 

 

 

GUIDELINES: 

 

1. All requests for financial assistance are to be submitted on an “Application for 

Donation” form to the Council. 

 

2. All requests for financial support are to be dealt with as requests for grants. 

 

3. Requests for grants from clubs, groups or organisations are to be accompanied by full 

financial information. 

  

4. Applications for grants are to be evaluated in terms of 

 the direct benefit of the grant to ratepayers/residents of the District 

 the availability of funds from other sources for the project 

 the level of contribution to the project made by the applicant 

 

5. Recipients are to be required to account accurately for grants. 

 

(See Grant Evaluation Criteria) 
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